
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 2023              Issue #453 

 
In May we celebrate 

Ascension Day and Pentecost 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Therefore He says: “When He ascended on high,  

He led captivity captive and gave gifts to men.” Ephesians 4:8 

 

“And it will come to pass in the last days that  

I will pour out My Spirit on all flesh…” Acts 2: 17a 

 T
ri

n
it

y
 L

u
th

er
an

 C
h
u
rc

h
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
  

U
.S

. 
P

O
S

T
A

G
E

 

7
4

 F
o

re
st

 A
v

en
u
e 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
  
  
  

 
  
  
  
  

P
A

ID
 

G
le

n
 C

o
v

e,
 N

Y
 1

1
5
4
2

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
N

o
n

-P
ro

fi
t 

O
rg

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
 

 
 

  
  
P

er
m

it
 #

8
8

  
  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
  
G

le
n

 C
o

v
e,

 N
Y

 1
1
5

4
2

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
  
  
  

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

  
  
  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
  
  
  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
  
  
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

      
  

D
A

T
E

D
 M

A
T

E
R

IA
L

 
 

 

 

“
F

o
r 

G
o
d

 s
o

 l
o

ve
d

 t
h

e 
w

o
rl

d
 t

h
a

t 
H

e 
g
a

ve
 h

is
 o

n
ly

 b
eg

o
tt

en
 S

o
n

, 
 

th
a
t 

w
h

o
ev

er
 b

el
ie

ve
s 

in
 h

im
 s

h
a
ll

 n
o

t 
p

er
is

h
 b

u
t 

h
a

ve
 e

ve
rl

a
st

in
g

 l
if

e.
”

 

J
o

h
n

 3
:1

6
 



    
           Noah’s Ark 

 
May 2023 

 
From the Pastor 

 
 
 
 Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ,  
  

 
 May is an exciting month at Trinity!  
 

 Here at Trinity, we celebrate and thank God for everything  
He has done for us. Entering May, we are redeemed and sanctified  
as God's children. How do we know this? We understand and  
believe it because it is still Easter!  He is risen, Hallelujah! 
 
 So, we have three celebrations and reminders of God's  
promise in one month. First, it is the Easter Season of celebration; 
for twenty-seven days, one day on May 18th, God reminds us that  
Jesus will return. Then, in the last four days of this month, before  
the summer months, we are in the Pentecost Season, hearing the 
works of Jesus and our work in the church. It is refreshing to  
have one month in which God reminds us of His plan. 
 
 On this side of Heaven, God's gifts are at work. We see  
how the Holy Spirit grows the gift of faith on May 7th with First  
Communion for the church's children. God also blesses two of  
our members in Holy Marriage at the end of the month. Seeing  
God work in various people of all ages is a blessing. They will  
remember their special day to help them grow.  
 
 What are some gifts that you might witness to help your  
faith? Was it a communion day, a wedding, or even a baptism? 
Knowing God works through various celebrations to help you  
grow is exciting.  
 
 Open the eyes of my heart LORD as I grow in YOU! 
 

Palm Sunday Brunch pictures—Thanks to Phyllis Yee and crew 
for the marvelous breakfast. It was a huge success and enjoyed  

by all. Great to be together again in fellowship. Thanks to all  
the volunteers who helped make it so enjoyable! 

 
 

 



 
Sundays at 10 AM 

 with Holy Communion 
   Thursdays at 7 PM  

with Holy Communion 
 

Worship on Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/ 
  

Offerings:  https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/ 
online-donations/ 

 
SUNDAY SCHOOL Shaping Hearts through God’s Word will 
meet 5/14, 5/21, 5/28  led by Deaconess Phyllis Yee  
 

 
READERS’ SCHEDULE  ACOLYTES 
5/7    Kay Charon   Samantha Cardoza 
5/14   JQ Robinson   Parker Bennett 
5/21   Deaconess Phyllis Yee Hannah Yee   
5/28  Mark Sechter   Emma Edwins  
 
 

 Ladies Bible Study meets on Fridays 
 at 10 AM in the Fellowship Room. 
 Led by Edith Uhlendorf we will be  
 starting “Women of the Bible” 
 All ladies welcome! 

 
Jesus said, “Come and see!” John 1: 39 

 
                
The Iglesia Pentecostal Church uses our undercroft on  
Sundays  2-4:30 PM, Wednesdays, and some Monday and/or  
Friday evenings 7-9 PM for prayer.  
 
Think Thin will no longer be meeting at Trinity. 
Congratulations to Barbara who is retiring after many years of  
serving our community in this capacity. 
 
Alcoholics Anonymous meet Saturdays at 1 PM downstairs 
 

 Mission Theme for May—Blessing of the Animals 
 We will be collecting snacks and toys for pets—please stand by 
 for the date/time of the Blessing of the Animals. 
  
 First Holy Communion  
 On Sunday, May 7th,  Michaela Blough  
 and Sophia Zavaro will receive their first  
 Holy Communion. Please keep them in   
 prayer as they learn  of Jesus’ gift of  
 forgiveness to them in this Sacrament. 
 
     Hearts Journey 

       The next meetings of Hearts Journey are  
       Saturday 5/6 and 5/20 from 10AM-12PM 
       in the Upper Room-Refreshments served.  
       Contact Kathleen Strickland if you are  
       interested at 516-418-4161.  
 

     Save the Date and Plan on Attending 
     the Golf Tournament and/or the Dinner 

https://www.facebook.com/tlcgc/live/
https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-donations/
https://www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/online-donations/


THRIFT SHOP & PANTRY NEWS 
The Thrift Shop will be open on 
Saturdays 5/6 and 5/20 from  
9:30-12 PM. Thank you to Gina  
Demetriou and Crew for the great job  
of preparing for and serving our  
community. If you are spring cleaning  
drop off some items for the sidewalk sale 
on May 6th. Volunteers welcome to help set up and sell. Thanks! 
 

 
The Food Pantry is open on Wednesday 
evenings from 6-7 PM. Thanks to the  
Northwell Health nurses/staff for  
volunteering and for donations of food.  
Thanks to Lora Rich for her work each month  
on inventory. Thanks Pastor Travis for the pic. 

 
 
Pantry needs: Juice, Instant Mashed  
Potatoes, Fruit Cocktail, Canned Fruits,  
Cereal, Cake Mixes and Frosting,  
Brownies, Tea Bags, Coffee and Hot  
Chocolate, Cereal Bars, Pancake Mix,  
Syrup, Oatmeal, Pasta and Sauce,  
Mac and Cheese, Ramen Noodles, 
Canned Beans, Canned Vegetables, 
Canned Chicken, Stew, Chili, Soup, Tuna, Rice, Flour and  
Sugar, Vienna Sausages, Parmalat Milk, Coffee, Evaporated Milk,  
Coconut Milk, Almond Milk, Peanut Butter and Jelly, Jello and  
Pudding, Paper Napkins and Towels, Toilet Paper and Tissues, 
Snacks for children and box drinks. Cookies and school snacks.  
No peanuts please. Fresh produce always welcome! 
 
 
“For there will never cease to be poor in the  
land. Therefore I command you, ‘You shall  
open  wide your hand  to your brother, to the  
needy and to the poor in your land’.”   

Moses—Deut. 15:11; Jesus —Matthew 26:11 
 

 Worship Assistants: Please call Kathy  
 at Church 516-676–1340 to be added to the  
 list to be a Reader, Greeter, Usher, Altar  
 Service, Acolyte/Crucifer. 
 

  
     Altar Flowers $20/vase 

Sanctuary Light $5/week 
    Sign up on bulletin board  
       or call Kathy Strickland. 

  
  
 English Handbell and Chime Choirs 
         If interested in ringing English Handbells  
 or chimes for the children, please speak with 
 Kay Charon 516-507-4845 and we will set 
 up a rehearsal day and time.  
 
 If interested in singing or playing an instrument  
 at worship please speak to Tony Mazzella or Pastor Travis. 
  
 On Palm Sunday the children’s choir under the direction of 
 Yana Shapovalova, Kay Charon and Tony Mazzella sang and 
 played the chimes to Ho-ho-ho-Hosanna and I am a  
 CHRISTIAN! They had a lot of fun and did a great job. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Make a joyful noise unto Him with chimes! 
 
  



News in the Pews 

 

Congratulations to Carina (Sorenson) & James 

Bianco on the birth of a daughter Abigail Joy  

on March 24th. She was welcomed home by her  

3 older brothers. Congrats to Great-grandma 

Jane and to all the Sorenson Family. 

 

Congratulations to  

Jon and Michelle

(Deschamps) on the birth 

of a son, Mateo on March 23rd.  

Congrats Grandma Claudia! 

 

May our Lord and the Giver of Life keep these  

precious ones in His tender care.  

“Children are a gift from the Lord…” Ps 127: 3 

 

 

 

Congratulations to 

Nicholas Montello II and 

Kelsey Giambruno 
who became engaged 

in March. May God 

bless your future plans. 

We are so happy for you. 

 

 

 

 

 Congratulations to 

     Scott Miller, Jr. and Tara Boyle 
     who will be married at Trinity  

           on Saturday, May 27th 

 

God bless you both on your special day 

   that you may live happily ever after. 

 

     Easter Pics—Thanks to Gina Demetriou for the hand-made Cross tree 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    The children gather around the baptismal font for their Easter message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            The congregation hears the Easter message—He is Risen! Alleluia! 

  Pastor Travis and Bob Bartlotti 



Frank Uhlendorf will be 95 this month,  

the oldest member of our congregation 

and we will also be honoring Frank at 

our 3rd Annual Golf Tournament on July 17th. 

Thanks to Gina Demetriou who found 

this article from Frank’s High School 

Yearbook. Always fun to look back at 95! 

Happy 95th Birthday Frank!! We love you! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Frank was a founding member of Matinecock Rod & Gun Club, a volunteer  

Fireman for 30 years and a supporter of Native American Ministries. Frank has 

donated his collection of personal and historical memorabilia of Glen Cove and  

surrounding areas to the Glen Cove Public Library and received a citation 

from the NYS Assembly. He’s been married to Edith for over 60 years. 

 

We will also be honoring Phyllis Burnett  

at the Golf Tournament. Phyllis is our  

community honoree. She is a charter member  

of the Kiwanis Club of Glen Cove. She also 

coordinates the Glen Cove Senior Center’s 

medical transport program. She supports our 

food pantry with items and hosts the Kiwanis 

Club Defensive Driving Class at Trinity 

every 4 months. The next class will be on            Congratulations Phyllis! 

Saturday, May 6th at 8:30 a.m. Cost $45 Phyllis was the LI Herald Person of the Year  

in 2022 and volunteers for various organizations.  

 

To register for the Defensive Driving Class on May 6th call 516-697-1254. 
Brochures will be mailed out this month for the Golf Tournament, sponsorships and 

registering information. We hope to see many of you there this year and/or at the 

dinner to honor these terrific people and have a fun day of golf and fellowship. 

For info: trinitygcgolf@gmail.com or www.trinitylutheranglencove.com/golf outing 

 Robbie Mohring, a student at LuHi, 
 sends a thank you to the congregation. 

 I wanted to take this moment during the 

 holiday season to thank you so much for 

 your generous gift...Because of your gift 

 I can attend LuHi and it also makes the 

 financial expenses easier on my parents. 

 I enjoy playing soccer and basketball at 

 LuHi and have made new friends.  

 I enjoy many of my teachers here and find 

 they are very eager to have me succeed. 

 I look forward to my senior year and it  

 will be my last year at LuHi. I hope in the 

 future to continue many of the relationships I have made with students and  

 teachers. Once again, thank you so much for your generosity. Robbie Mohring 

 

 Our thanks to Robert McGuirk  

 (Phyllis Yee’s dad) for taking the initiative 

 and working hard for a few days to polish all 

 the wood in the church nave, including altar 

 rails, altar, baptismal font and all the railings 

 and pews and cleaning the floors. 

 What a tremendous undertaking and it was   

 all aglow to welcome us on Easter Sunday 

 morning. We truly appreciate it.  

 God bless you really good Bob!  

  

 Our thanks to Mike Rich for cleaning the church grounds. 

 

  

 Confirmation student Kailen Charon and 

 his dad Patrick work on a project together 

 to put a door on our lending library outside 

 of church. Good job! They also gave it a 

 facelift with a new gold paint job. 

 

 

  Church Council member Brittany Cullum- 

  Zavaro thanks the Church Council for their  

  prayers, good wishes and flowers to cheer her 

  after an illness at Glen Cove Hospital.  

  We welcome Brit’s input on Council for 

  her great ideas and enthusiasm if only via  

  Zoom. God’s continued healing to you Brit. 

 

  

 

  



Financial News... 
A Memorial received in Memory of Ken Lippmann  

from Mike & Gina Demetriou for Easter and for the  

sanctuary light. 

 

An Easter donation was given by the 

Cimorelli family for the one-year anniversary of the 

passing of Chanderdai (Dolly) Behari on April 4th. 

She is the mother of Nesha Cimorelli. 

May God’s blessing of comfort be on her family. 

The Cimorelli’s also donated technical equipment. 

 

Easter gifts were received from Kathy & George Ross of Central City, 

PA, Lori Kampe, Sandra Erickson, William & Elaine Hallett and  

family. An Anniversary gift was received from Peter & Marisa Charon. 

An Easter gift was received from Debra Rennecker of Fort Wayne, IN 

with the note: It was wonderful to be back with you in worship this last 

Sunday. Stacie and I enjoyed it very much. Blessings to all, Deb 

 

A gift was received from Joseph Icon of Dallas, TX for the funeral  

service of Robert Welz with the below note. 

Dear Pastor Yee, 

 During this very Holy Week I am reminded of your kindness and 

compassion to my dear departed friend, Robert Welz. May you and your 

family enjoy all of the Easter blessings that our Lord brings you this week.  

I am very grateful to you, Joseph Icon 

 

Our Mission for March was Compassion… 

 

We collected over $800 to share as tips 

for local restaurant employees. 

 

On Wednesday, April 26th, a few of us 

went for breakfast to Henry’s 

Luncheonette in Glen Cove and 

surprised our waitress with a tip of over $300 

for her to share with the staff of Henry’s.  

Our waitress was very appreciative and 

thanked Trinity for their generosity. 

 

“The Lord loves a cheerful giver!” 2 Corinthians 9: 7 

 Easter Pictures—Thanks to Pam Rich and Bob Bartlotti for the 

 beautiful live-flower cross to adorn the sanctuary on Easter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our thanks to Sonja Meenan and son for the upkeep of the garden with 

spring flowers. What a special welcome we received Easter Sunday. 

 

After church the cross was placed outside as a witness  

of Christ’s resurrection for all to see.  

He is Risen, Alleluia—He is Risen, indeed, Alleluia! 



 

 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

Newsletter:  

Kay Charon,  

Phone: 516-671-0182 

Email:God4us11542

@yahoo.com 

1 
 
6:30PM 1st Year 
Confirmation 

2 
 
6PM 3rd Year 
Confirmation 
7PM Evening Prayer 

3 
 
12P Midday Prayer 
 
6PM Pantry 

4 
 
 
7P Family Worship 

5 
10AM Bible Study 
Fellowship Room 
 
 

6  
8:30 Defensive Driv 
9:30 Sidewalk Sale 
10 Hearts Journey 
1PM-AA 

7 5 Sun of Easter 
1st Holy Comm 
10AM Worship 
Comfort Dogs from 
Trinity Hicksville 

8  
May 8-12 Pastor 
Travis away for 
Chaplaincy at 
Fort Dix. 

9 
 
 

10 
 
 
6PM Pantry 

11 
 
 
 

12 
10AM Bible Study 
Fellowship Room 

13 
 
 
1PM-AA 

14 6 Sun of Easter 
 
10AM Worship 
10AM Sun School 
Mother’s Day 

15 
 
6:30PM 1st Year 
Confirmation 

16 
 
6PM 3rd Year 
Confirmation 
7PM Evening Prayer 

17 
 
12P Midday Prayer 
 
6PM Pantry 

18 Ascension Day 
 
 
7P Family Worship 

19 
10AM Bible Study 
Fellowship Room 

20 Armed Forces 
Day 
9:30 Thrift Shop 
10 Hearts Journey 
1PM-AA 

21 7 Sun of Easter 
Pastor Away to 26th 
10AM Worship 
10AM Sun School 
Deadline June News 

22 
May 22-26 Pastor 
Travis away for 
Synod Chaplaincy 
Training Conf FL 

23 
 
 

24 
 
 
6PM Pantry 

25 
 
 
 

26 
10AM Bible Study 
Fellowship Room 

27  
Wedding of Scott 
Miller/Tara Boyle 
 
1PM-AA 

28 Pentecost 
 
10AM Worship 
10AM Sun School 

29 Memorial Day 
Observed 
 
No Confirmation 

30 Memorial Day 
 
6PM 3rd Year 
Confirmation 
7PM Evening Prayer 

31 
 
12P Midday Prayer 
 
6PM Pantry 

   

   May 2023 

Pastor Travis Yee Cell 1-845-772-2586, Call or Text  

Email: trinitygcpastor@gmail.com Church Phone 516-676-1340  

Address: 74 Forest Avenue Glen Cove NY 11542  

Church Website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 

Kathy Strickland Email: trinitygcofficemanager@gmail.com;  

Cell 516-418-4161  

Scott Blough President Phone: 484-678-7645 Email: sblough2@yahoo.com  


